
NOTICE OF HEARING


Notice is hereby given that the Umatilla County Board of Commissioners has received a petition to Initiate proceedings to vacate portions of public right-of-way. The petitioners have requested to vacate a portion of Tamarack Avenue and adjacent unnamed public road, located in the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of Section 12, Township 4 North, Range 28 East, Willamette Meridian, Umatilla County, Oregon.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Umatilla County Board of Commissioners, under authority of ORS 368.326 – 368.366, will on March 13, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in Room 130 of the Umatilla County Courthouse, located at 216 S.E. Fourth Street, Pendleton, Oregon, hear and determine whether the proposed vacation would be in the public interest. Any persons wishing to be heard on this subject may attend this hearing in person or submit to the Department of Public Works in writing or by e-mail any appropriate information for consideration by the Board of Commissioners.

Interested parties may obtain additional information by contacting the Umatilla County Public Works Department at 3920 Westgate, Pendleton, OR 97801; by phone at 541-278-5424; or by Email at matt.kenny@umatillacounty.net.

Dated this 6th day of February, 2019.

UMATILLA COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 




